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SUMMER TERM 2 NEWSLETTER –  JUNE 2017






ASAK


Pray that you are all well. Where is the time going? It is the last half term and two weeks into the month of Ramadhan. As I reflect when writing the penultimate newsletter for this academic year, I am truly humbled and amazed at how much has been achieved in such a short space of time. I know that this could not have been achieved without the support from the supportive parents we have at The Olive School, Preston. 





Mr. M. DItta (Principal)











YEAR 1 PHONICS SCREENING


Year 1 Phonics Screening will take place w/c Monday 12th June 2017. It is important that all Year 1 pupils are in school this week so that they do not miss out on their assessments. Please can you ensure that you practice the phonics with your child.





PARENT SHURAA


Parent Shuraa will take place on Thursday 15th June 2017 at 5:15pm. All Parents are welcome to attend.





PRINCIPALS SURGERY


The Principal Surgery is on Thursday 15th June 2017 between the hours of 3:15pm and 4:30pm.





Leadership Enterprise Day – Friday 26th May 2017


Thankyou to all the parents who supported the Leadership Enterprise Day on Friday 26th May 2017 by purchasing the ‘Ramadhan Creations’ prepared by the pupils. We raised a total of £519.90 The proceeds will support Tauheedul Charity’s ‘Loneliness and ‘Hampers, Food Banks and Street Kitchens’ programmes. Thankyou for your generosity shown towards this worthy cause.





Eid Gifts Appeal


Please can you kindly send in your donations for the ‘Donate £10.00 gift and make a child smile in Syria this Eid Campaign.’ The deadline for the campaign is Monday 12th June 2017. Please can you kindly return the donation with the ‘Donor Details’ part of the letter which was sent on 22nd May 2017.





UNIFORM


Please ensure your child has the correct uniform on at all times ensuring that all items are labelled to avoid any confusion for the children. Please can you also ensure that children come to school in plain black leather shoes.








The Great Get Together – The Olive Preston Big Iftaar


On Thursday 22nd June 2017 there will be an Iftaar Event for the pupils at The Olive School. We have invited our partner school, St. Josephs to attend the school to come and break the fast. Year 1 pupils will be taking part in Ramadhan workshops which will address the Joe Cox Loneliness and hunger campaign. Children will be offered a packed lunch from the restaurant earlier that day, so will NOT eat what they have chosen on their menu for the day. The pupils will then be able to eat the food donated by local business and parents as part of the ‘Great Get Together Iftaari Meal. Members of the Parent Shuraa will be asking parents to contribute food for the event. Please contact Farida Nomani for further details.

















CAR PARKING


Thank you to all the parents who continue to comply with the parking regulations and park at the Mercer Street Car Park. Please can ALL parents follow the parking expectations to ensure the safety of our pupils and to respect our neighbouring community. I have noticed an increasing number of parents who are parking on the LIDL Car Park. Please be aware this could result in you receiving a fine as the owners have made it clear to the school that our parents should not park on their car park. No parking is permitted on the Eden Car Park unless it is in agreement with the Principal.





NASHEED COMPETITION





On Wednesday 5th July 2017 there will be a Nasheed Competition. If your child is going to take part in the audition, please can you help them at home with the Nasheed of their choice.





Nominate and Identify a Person who is Lonely


As part of the ‘The Great Get Together’, which commemorates the legacy of Jo Cox MP, The Olive School is hosting a lunch for individuals in Preston who have been identified as being lonely. Parents will nominate the lonely person and will accompany the person to the ‘Great Get Together Lunch’ on Thursday 6th July 2017 at our school. The lunch will start at 1pm and conclude by 2:30pm. The meal will be limited to 20 ‘Lonely People’ with their accompanied adults. Places will be allocated on a first come first serve basis.  Further details will be available in a separate letter. Members of the Parent Shuraa will be collecting any loose change from Monday 12th June 2017 to help fund the meal.





PUPIL SHURAA COMPETITION WINNER


Pupil Shuraa democratically voted the winning design for the ‘Eco Warriors’ school campaign. Pupils voted for Imaani Patel. All the work was to a very high standard. Well done to all members of the Pupil Shuraa.





BILLY BOB THE AUTHOR VISITS SCHOOL


On Tuesday 4th July 2017, Billy Bob the Author will visit the Olive school and spend some time with the pupils in a motivational literacy workshop. The author will spend time with both year groups and work with them on age related activities. Please find attached a separate letter with details.





BREAKFAST CLUB


Please note that Breakfast Club starts at 7:30am. Breakfast is now only being served between 7:30am and 8:00am. Any child who arrives after 8am will not be served with a breakfast. Please can all pupils be dropped off to the main reception by an adult.





PUPIL PREMIUM FORMS


Please read through the attached information regarding Pupil Premium. If any parents are eligible to make a claim, please can you kindly complete the form and return to Ms Christine Burgess, School Business Manager at the front office in person. If you are eligible you will be entitled to additional financial benefits including costs of trips and visits, payment towards uniform and many more.





DROPPING PUPILS OFF – SAFETY FIRST





Please can all parents ensure that when children are dropped off in the morning that they must accompany their child to the school gate where Mrs. Yusuf will receive the pupils. This is because the pupils are walking through a car park and are exposed to danger. Thank you for your cooperation.








EID CARD COMPETITION AT HOME


SIZE: A4


DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION: Monday 19th June 2017


Winning entry will be printed as this year’s Eid Card!





PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION PROCESS





There was only one parent who expressed an interest so the process did not go to ballot. The announcement will be made for the second parent governor once all necessary checks have been carried out.

















ASSESSMENT WEEK FOR EYFS


Pupils will be assessed w/c 3rd July 2017.  Please ensure that you spend some time with your children in readiness for the assessments.





PEDESTRIAN CROSSING PATROL


Ian, a temporary replacement Pedestrian Control Patrol, has been supporting with Pedestrian Patrol w/c 5th June 2017. LCC are in the process of recruiting a permanent crossing patrol for our school.





PARKING


Thank you to all the parents who continue to comply with the parking regulations and park at the Mercer Street Car Park. Please can ALL parents follow the parking expectations to ensure the safety of our pupils and to respect our neighbouring community. No parking is permitted on the Eden Car Park unless it is in agreement with myself. 





EID UL FITR and EID PARTY


Please note that the school will be close on Monday 26th June and Tuesday 27th June 2017. There will be a non-uniform day on Wednesday 28th June 2017 where pupils can wear their Eid outfits. There will be an Eid Party on the afternoon of Wednesday 28th June 2017.








BIG STAR LITTLE STAR ASSEMBLY


A provisional date Wednesday 19th July 2017 has been agreed between 1:30pm – 2:40pm. Confirmation of the date will follow in due course.





PARENTS EVENING


There will be the third Parents Evening on Tuesday 18th July 2017. Further details with appointment slots will follow in a separate letter. The timings of the evening will be 3pm – 7pm.





YEAR 1 END OF YEAR TRIP


Year 1 will visit Blackpool Zoo on Tuesday 18th July 2017. Further details will follow in a separate letter.





MOVING UP MORNING


On Friday 14th July 2017 all pupils will spend their morning in the classes for next year. The pupils will spend the morning with their teacher for the next academic year and will be in their new classrooms.


The following will be the teachers and classes for next year.


Bint Muhammad – Mrs Ditta Fitzsimon�
Bint Qays – Mrs Abdullah�
�
Ibn Zubayr Miss Slinger/ Miss Ahmed�
Ibn Salaamah – Miss Amin�
�
Ibn Salaamah – Miss Amin�
Ibn Abbas – Mrs Rauf�
�
Bint Qays – Mrs Abdullah�
Bint Abee Bakar – Mrs. Suleman�
�






THE OLIVE SCHOOL PRESTON SPORTS DAY


We are currently in the process of organising Sports Day. The Sports Day will take place in the morning. The date is 13th July 2017. Further details regarding this event will follow. Parents are encouraged to attend the event to support their child.





YEAR 1 VISIT TO ST JOSEPHS


Year 1 will visit St Josephs for some ‘Sporting Fun’ with their friends from St. Josephs on Wednesday 12th July 2017 at 9am. Pupils will return back to school in time for their lunch. Further details will follow.





SMITH HALLS OPEN FARM, BOLTON


EYFS will visit the farm on Tuesday 11th July. Further details will follow in a separate letter.








